
From: Nico Scapel <nicoscapel@gmail.com> 

Sent: 15 May 2023 15:59 

To: Planning Planning 

Subject: comments on 2022/3853/P 

 

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious 

Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. 

Please note there have been reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so 

extra vigilance is required. 

To whom it may concern  -  

 

We have been residents of camden for 16 years now, living in close proximity to the market. 

The market has evolved throughout the years, but it has in large part retained its character and 

kept a strong link to its heritage as a site and community. 

 

We strongly object to the planning application of a ferris wheel in the heart of the market, 

which is also one of its most scenic locations.  

 

The market and surrounding area is attractions millions of visitors each year, surely there is 

no need for it to start developing a different type of large attraction to attract even more, 

putting unsustainable pressure on transport and infrastructure. 

 

Visually the wheel has no connection to the site, and the market itself. More than that, this 

type of attraction really goes against the alternative / indie concept of the market, by turning 

it into one more tourist site like thousands of others with generic attractions. 

 

Finally, this tall structure will invade privacy of many local residents, which are already 

putting up with the crowds and noise levels of the market. 

 

Hope these comments will be helpful in your decision 

Nicolas Scapel 


